



GSSPE General Assembly – Bochum 30.6.2016



Three students from Clausthal went to the general assembly of the German Section of SPE in Bochum on June 30th. The meeting was held at the Geothermal Centre and was coupled with officially opening a new student chapter as well. The general assembly consisted of presentations by the different board members regarding their responsibilities, treasurer, members etc. The assembly culminated with the election of a new section president, Mr. Müssig stepped down and Oksana Zhebel was elected as the new president. The student chapters also gave presentations on their year and current projects.

The presentations were followed by a tour of the new facilities for the geothermal institute. Their new workshops as well as their drill-site and laboratories were very interesting and seemed to be state of the art. Overall a successful trip with the election of a new president and a tour of the facilities of a new student chapter.